
1 

Homedale High School 
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Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Matt Holtry, Athletic Director 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Dion Flaming, Principal 

Date: 6/4/2014 

Re: Athletic Director Report June 4, 2014 

Homedale Board of Trustees, 

What a fun year this past year has been for Homedale Athletics as a whole.  We have many things to 
be proud of as an athletic department.  Including SRV Championships in Football, Girls and Boys 
Basketball, Softball, and runners up in Baseball with State trophies in Football (3

rd
), Girls Basketball 

(3
rd
), Boys Basketball (2

nd
), and Softball (2

nd
).  We also had 4 coaches of the year this year at the 

varsity level.  As we move into the summer schedules we have a lot of opportunities for our student 
athletes to improve individually as well as with their teams.   

Currently I am holding weight training from 3-4 on Monday through Thursday during the months of June 
and July.  Football, Girls/Boys Basketball, Wrestling, and Baseball all have camps/competitions going 
on during the month of June with Baseball and Football running through July.  Volleyball has a kids 
camp coming up as well June 25-27

th
.  Wrestling Camp is in Nyssa June 13-14.  Girls and Boys 

Basketball have tournaments and games throughout the entire month of June.  Football has a free 
football camp put on by the NFL and National Guard and passing tournament on June 5

th
 and 6

th
 at 

Nampa High.  A lot of opportunities being provided by our coaches and programs for improvements.   

A couple of things on the radar for this summer as far as facilities go.  We will be setting up a meeting in 
the coming week or so for a group to sit down and talk about a Softball field for our Softball program.  
There is an interest in having our own softball field and we will be meeting to discuss possible grants 
available and plans for how we might achieve this.  The date has not been set for the meeting as we 
are waiting to hear back from a couple key individuals.  If you are interested in being a part of that 
discussion please let me know.  We are also still considering the football press box down at the football 
field.  There is a desire by the football program to have the current press box widened to accommodate 
for the amount of people required to be up there on a game night.  We are also looking at getting the 
box cars down at the field painted as they are fading and looking like they could use a touch up.   

 


